



ZIP CODE 13820-2546

DEPARTMENT OF ENGINEERING

258 MAIN STREET PHONE: 607-432-6465 FAX: 607-432-3055

Public Service Announcement

January 25, 2016

The City of Oneonta has announced that a public informational meeting will be held to discuss the proposed construction of the Neahwa Park Entrance Improvement Project. The meeting will be held at 7:00 pm on February 2, 2016 at the City Hall Council Chambers, 258 Main Street, Oneonta, New York.

The City, in cooperation with the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) and the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) is developing design studies for the Neahwa Park Entrance Improvement Project. The project will start at Market Street and extend southerly along James Georgeson Avenue, terminating at the pedestrian bridge over the Mill Race.

The purpose of the meeting is to obtain comments on the proposed project from individuals, groups, officials, and local agencies. The City is specifically soliciting comments on the alternate for the project and comments on the project's social, economic, and environmental effects. This public informational meeting is part of the continuing efforts by the City, NYSDOT, and FHWA to encourage public input into the development of this transportation project.

Please advise this office if a sign language interpreter, assistive listening system or any other accommodation will be required to facilitate your participation in this public meeting. Please contact the City Clerk's office at 607.432.6450 and press "0".

Further information on the project may be obtained from Greg Mattice, City Engineer, 258 Main Street, Oneonta, New York 13820. Greg can be reached by phone at 607.432.6465. Written comments on this project should also be forwarded to Greg Mattice at the address listed above.